PRINCE GEORGE’S COUNTY GOVERNMENT
OFFICE OF THE COUNTY EXECUTIVE

Rushern L. Baker, Il
County Executive

February 11, 2016

The Honorable C. Anthony Muse

Chairman

Prince George’s County Local Development Council
11 Bladen Street, Suite 420

Annapolis, Maryland 21401

Dear Senator Muse:

I am pleased that you have agreed to accept the role as Chairman of the Prince George’s
County Local Development Council (PGCLDC). Thank you for your willingness to serve in this

capacity.

Enclosed is the proposed Prince George’s County Multi-Year Spending Plan for FY 2017
through FY 2020, and the following three years. Pursuant to Prince George’s County, Subtitle
10, Finance and Taxation, Section 10-309.02 and State Government Article, Section 9-1A-31,
the County shall develop, in consultation with the Prince George’s County Local Development
Council (PGCLDC), a multi-year plan for the expenditure of the local impact grant funds for
services and improvements, primarily in communities within the immediate proximity of the
gaming facility located in Prince George’s County. This correspondence will constitute my
submission of the spending plan to the PGCLDC.

It is unfortunate that there was not an opportunity to present and discuss this plan with the
PGCLDC during the recent meeting held on February 3rd. Consequently, it will be presented at
the next PGCLDC meeting which will be held within the next few weeks.

In accordance with the Prince George’s County Code, the County Executive‘s
recommendations on the multi-year spending plan are transmitted to the County Council for their
feedback. Comments from the County Council are then included as part of the transmittal of the
Multi-Year Spending Plan to the PGCLDC. The comments from the County Council on this
spending plan have been received and have been incorporated into the attached document. Most
notably, there is concurrence with the County Council that any unspent funds will roll over to the
next fiscal year and will follow the same process as this year’s plan.
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If you have additional questions regarding the transmittal of the multi-year plan, please
contact Nathaniel Tutt, PGCLDC Liaison in the Office of the County Executive, at 301- 952-
4812. Again, thank you for your service and cooperation in this matter.

Sincerely,

Rushern L. Baker, III
County Executive

Enclosure
cc: Members, Prince George’s County Local Development Council
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Javier Torres

Veronica Turner
Delegate Kris Valderrama
Delegate Jay Walker



